DearStephanie, 

Thank you for your email. I apologise for our slow response on this important topic; I have been out of office for a few weeks, and I am only now seeing to your enquiry. 
Please see below a central reply from Skretting's global team on our position on this topic. 

Skretting Norway does not buy fish oil and meal from whole fish from uncertified fisheries or not under a FIP
We also strongly believe that wild fish are a resource that we must manage carefully – everywhere in the world. That is why Skretting Norway only use whole fish that is certified, or that comes from a fisheries improvement project (FIP). That is also why we have spent a lot of research in recent decades on becoming less dependent on wild fish. Now our salmon feed only consists of around a quarter of fishmeal and fish oil.
 
Our sourcing policy is to only buy marine raw materials from whole fish that are either certified (MSC or MarinTrust) or subject to a Fishery Improvement Project (FIP).
 
I can confirm that we in previous years have bought fish oil from Mauritania that is from the public Fishery Improvement Project (FIP) supported by MSC and MarinTrust. MSC and MarinTrust are the two most important certification bodies for the protection of wild fish and well managed fisheries around the world.
 
In 2022 we sourced 1.9 % of our total fish oil from Mauritania and 1.3 % in 2019. Everything was from the public FIP. We did not buy anything from Mauritania in 2023, 2021 and 2020.
 
Please note that on our website we report all the species and which country Skretting Norway source fish from. Please see the table under the section “Source and origin of marine raw materials” on the following web page. You will also find our sourcing policy on the same page. The 2023 data will be published soon, and it will show that no fish oil was sourced from Mauritania in 2023.
https://www.skretting.com/no/baerekraft/baerekraftsrapport/footprint-report-salmon-feed-2022/use-of-marine-raw-materials/
We buy from FIPs to support the development of sustainable fisheries supported by MSC and MarinTrust
When we purchase fish oil from this FIP, we support the work to develop the small pelagic fishery in Mauritania, securing nutritional food in a sustainable way for a growing population. This FIP also focus on management of fish stocks, especially those shared with neighbour countries, and a social program.
Facts
·         We buy from registered FIPs to support those fisheries that are working towards certification that meets the standards of responsible managed fisheries from either MSC or Marin Trust.
·         We require full traceability on marine ingredients, back to fishery, species and area.
·         Skretting is also an active member of the Global Roundtable on Marine Ingredients, which recently released an independent audit on the human rights aspects related to the FIP.
·         Human rights in our value chains are of high importance to us. This is covered in our Code of Conduct for Business Partners, and it is an important part of our assessment and audits of our suppliers.

If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to reach contact me. 
Kind regards, 

Ryan Stallard
Communications & Sustainability Specialist
SKRETTING AUSTRALIA
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